



# COUNCIL CATCH UP



#### FIRE PREVENTION WEEK 2025

Council proclaimed October 5-11, 2025 as Fire Prevention Week in South Stormont and supported Fire Chief Lamer's proposed safety initiatives through South Stormont Fire and Rescue (SSFR).

The 2025 provincial theme for Fire Prevention Week is "Lithium-Ion Batteries in Your Home." During the week, SSFR will arrange visits to each of the schools in South Stormont to share important fire safety tips with students, while the corporation will be providing practical safety tips across social media channels.

### >>> WATERMAIN EXTENSION PETITION

Council received a petition from residents along County Road 36 to extend water service from St. Andrews West to County Road 33.

Council instructed the Director of Infrastructure Services to proceed with a feasibility study and public information session. Staff will bring back a recommendation to Council at a future meeting.



Should a water service extension be executed, all costs incurred will be paid for by the property owners benefiting from the extension and there will be no financial impact to other Township residents.



### APPOINT A BUILDING INSPECTOR

A recent vacancy within the Development Services Department has necessitated a request for reciprocal assistance for Building Inspector services from the Township of North Dundas.

Until the Building Inspector position has been filled at South Stormont, the Chief Building Official of North Dundas will provide building inspection assistance on an as needed basis to ensure building services continue without delay.

## OTHER ITEMS ON THE SEPTEMBER 24, 2025 AGENDA



- **Procurement Purchasing Contracts**
- Strategic Action Plan Fall 2025 Update
- Authorize an Application for Tile Loan
- Raisin Region Conservation and South Nation Conservation Board Meeting Highlights